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SALEWAY PARISH COUNCIL  
Clerk: Lynn Stewart, The Rectory, Church Lane, Bishampton, WR10 2FA                      


D R A F T 








Minutes of  Saleway Parish Council
Held at Himbleton Parish Hall

On January 25th 2017, at 7:30pm

Present : Cllr Mr S Rendle (Chair), Cllr Mr J Boaz (Vice-Chair), Cllr Mr P Clamp, Cllr Mr R Keel, Cllr Mrs E Barlow, Cllr Mrs S Rothero
In Attendance : Clerk, District Cllr Mrs M Rowley, County Cllr Mr A Miller, and 3 members of the public.
1. Apologies:  none received   None Attendance: Cllr Mr J. Townsend
2. Declarations of Interest : Register of Interests: Councillors were reminded of the need to update their register of interests – none were recorded.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:34pm for Public Question Time. See notes 
appended to these minutes. The Council Meeting reconvened at 7:42pm.
3. Minutes of last meeting held on November 23rd 2016, were approved by all and signed by Chair as an accurate representation of the meeting.
4. Progress Reports 
a. Parking at School – Cllr Miller advised that the police have visited the site and there are no intentions to implement any restrictions, i.e. double yellow lines. Cllr Miller has spoken to Wychavon in relation to the proposed car park opposite, but the planning application is in Appeal.
b. Visibility Issue -  Cllr Miller advised that a letter has been sent by County to the Gaudet Luce Golf Club. This letter instructs that the infringement to visibility must be rectified by the Golf Club within a set timescale (end of February), otherwise County will complete the work and invoice the Club to recover costs. 

c. Circular Walk Map - Cllr Rowley advised that she has been offered some assistance to create a map detailing the circular walk. Action: Cllr Rowley will progress with Cllr Boaz and report back in future.
d. Bend in Road at Park Farm, Oddingley - Cllr Miller stated that he had asked for a Safety Partnership camera to be used, but it would prove difficult to assess the speed of vehicles on such a bent stretch of road. It was suggested that the road be checked for skid resistance. Action: Cllr Miller to visit the site with Cllr Keel and Alex Clark-Ellison to  investigate. 
e. Water Main by Boat Yard, Oddingley - Cllr Miller was surprised that other members of Council reported that this work had not yet been completed. Cllr Miller understood that the work was to be given immediate attention by Highways some time ago. Action - Cllr Miller to follow up.
f. Village Hall Sign - Cllr Miller confirmed that the directional sign for the Village Hall would be erected imminently and would be funded by County.

5. District and County Councillors’ Report: Cllr Miller kindly offered a £1,500 contribution to assist with the replacement of Notice boards, as previously discussed Long Lartin Prison are no longer offering custom-made notice boards so the Parish Council will need to source the boards elsewhere. Action - Cllr Keel and Clerk to investigate options and email to Cllr Barlow who will put some costs together and report back.

Cllr Miller reported that the sign will be replaced at Shaftlands Crossroads, on 
Huddington Lane.

Cllr Rowley advised that the New Homes Bonus Scheme currently available 
to Saleway PC is £30,211.00, as our allocation therefore is in excess of £10k 
it is stipulated that any funds should be used for new services rather than 
small items. For future years, the NHBS ear-marked for Saleway is currently 
£28k. The Chairman asked if these monies could be used to purchase land 
for a car park. It was mooted that this may be a good proposal for public 
consultation. Action: Chair to follow up. Cllr Rowley agreed to make enquiries 
in relation to how the Council can access S106 monies. Action: Cllr Rowley to 
investigate and advise.
6. Parish Lengthsman – Malcolm had submitted his report, but was not able to attend the meeting. He advised that grit has not yet been delivered. TM queried whether an order had been placed. Clerk advised that County had advised that delivery had been made. The Chair and Cllr Boaz both stated that they had received grit, so the Lengthsman can obtain some grit from them. Malcolm queried whether a bin could be located on Neight Hill as there had previously been a grit bin located there.  Action – Clerk to follow up delivery with County, and Cllr Miller to pursue whether a grit bin can be provided for Neight Hill.
7. Correspondence – Clerk presented correspondence
a. Wychavon DC have produced "Community Folders", (a copy of which was shown) the intention is that these folders be located within the Community for members of the public to access information of interest - it was suggested that once the Telephone Kiosks are refurbished they would serve as a good location for the folders - although security and updating them would need to be considered.
b. Worcestershire's Local Transport Plan. Copies were given to Councillors for their consideration. Any responses/comments will be required by 17th March, therefore Councillors are asked to respond to Clerk by March 10th for a response to be compiled.
c. A Register of Electors has been received by the Clerk and will be kept on file.
d. Clerk presented a document outlining the 'Update on Council Tax Referendum Principles'. Cllr Rowe gave Councillors some supporting details to assist.
e. Worcestershire Minerals Third Stage Consultation - Action: Cllr Keel will attend the drop-in session at Droitwich Library on Saturday 4th February 2017 and report back.
8. Crime Report – recent report from PCSO Katie Fellowes was read out to Councillors;

Theft from Motor Vehicle took place at 11:40 on Friday 25th November 2016 
at Sale Green, Droitwich. Two chain saw and a stone cutting saw were stolen.


Burglary to a Dwelling took place between 07:30 and 15:00 on Friday 13th 
January 2017 at Harrow Lane, Himbleton. Person(s) have smashed the back 
door of the property. They have made a thorough and tidy search of the 
house and a number of items have been taken from the house and the 
garage. Items stolen: Jewellery, pedal cycles, drills, letter opener, sub woofer 
without the sound bar, laptop, car keys.

 
Clerk also advised that a stolen car had been reported to Tony Carter - the 
car had been abandoned at Shell Ford a week ago, it is open and has been 
vandalised by youths. 

Cllr Miller commented that if any Councillor was aware of a local need for a 
surveillance camera to notify him, as there are some items of equipment 
available.

9. Telephone Kiosks – Cllr Barlow had completed a survey of each kiosk (4) to assess their current state of repair, which varies. The Himbleton kiosk is in the best condition, whilst Sale Green, Hadzor and Earls Common have been allowed to deteriorate. Cllr Barlow suggested that the first stage is to repair/decorate the kiosks, stage two is to fit them out for their new purpose (still to be decided). There was discussion in relation to jet-washing, purchase of a refurb kit, purchase of a defibrillator, etc. Cllr Rowley confirmed that the NHBC funding could be appropriate. It was agreed that there should be some public consultation to assess local opinion. Action: Cllr Barlow and Clerk to liaise in relation to canvassing public opinion and defibrillator, Cllr Keel to power-wash each kiosk. Cllr Barlow to provide costs summary to next meeting.
10. Notice Boards - this item was discussed under (4) Progress Reports above. 
11. Planning – Clerk presented an updated spreadsheet of Planning Applications, there is currently one outstanding planning application, which is for the Land on Harrow Lane. There is also one Appeal relating to the Land Opposite the School.  There followed a discussion concerning the procedure to be used when Planning Application comments are to be submitted on-line on behalf of the Council. It was agreed that before future comments are posted on-line the Clerk will always gain approval from the Chairman (or Vice if Chair is absent).
12. Finance – Clerk presented a Financial Summary for January 2017 showing a current balance of £3,694.43 after November payments had cleared, and also payment of the invoices relating to the New Homes Bonus Scheme work at the Village Hall. The Clerk advised that a VAT reclaim has been actioned to recover the VAT since May 2015 which totals £1,502.25.

Clerk presented one Payment(s) by cheque.
Expenses £36.88

Payment proposed by Cllr Rendle




Seconded by Cllr Boaz
Precept - Clerk advised that further to the November Parish Council Meeting the required documentation has been returned to Wychavon DC to request a Precept of £3,600 for 2016/17. Agreed by all present.
13. Councillors Reports: 

· Cllr Clamp advised that in Green Lane, opposite the cemetery there is a large pot hole in need of repair. Cllr Miller advised the process for reporting such instances on-line via Worcestershire County Council website. Action: Cllr Clamp to report.
· Cllr Barlow advised that on Trench Lane, opposite Meadow Farm the culvert under the road is blocked. Action: Cllr Miller to review.
14. Date of next meeting: 7:30pm on 29th March 2017
17 The meeting closed at 9:20pm.
Signed …………………………..

Date ………………………

Chairman
Notes of Public Question Time

Three members of the public were in attendance and raised the following concerns during Public Question Time:

1. A member of the public asked that the Parish Council write a letter to Redditch Borough Council, following the Flood Forum to confirm the commitment given at the Forum that the foul water discharge will be to the north of Redditch and not into Bowbrook. Action : Cllr Keel is to compose a letter for the Clerk to send on behalf of the Parish Council.
2. Another member of the public drew the Council's attention to the fact that a large cabin had been constructed in the garden of Keepers Cottage, Sale Green. There was discussion in relation to whether a Planning Application for this building had been sought. Action: Clerk to check with Wychavon Planning.






